8 January 2021
The Hon Wes Fang MLC,
Law and Justice Committee Chair,
Parliament of NSW
By email to: law@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Sir,
2020 review of the Workers Compensation Scheme

Thank you for your letter dated 18 December, 2020 in which you have provided me with an
opportunity to respond to evidence provided to the Committee by Mr McCann.

Without the benefits of any notes, | do recall the meeting Mr McCann spoke about. The
actions | took following the concerns raised by Mr McCann were:

In relation to the engagement of Mr R Craig, | was aware that he had not been engaged
through Internal Consulting Group as | was involved in his recruitment. | also asked a
member of my team to confirm to me that no payments had been made to Internal
Consulting Group in relation to Mr Craig’s engagement at icare NSW.

In relation to the concerns relating to Mr Pescott, | raised the issue with the Public Interest

Disclosure Co-ordinator as required.

Yours sincerely

Greg Barnier





